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2020 Community Satisfaction Survey

Colac Otway Shire Council would like to inform 
residents that from 30 January 2020, for the period 
of up to three weeks, your household may receive a 
call from an independent market research agency, 
National Field Services. 

National Field Services have been commissioned to 
conduct a community satisfaction survey on behalf 
of Council. Similar surveys will be undertaken across 
Victorian councils in the coming months. The survey 
has been designed to assess the performance of 
the Colac Otway Shire Council across a range of 
measures to identify ways to provide improvement or 
more effective service delivery to residents.

We appreciate you taking the time to assist us with 
your valuable feedback.

Please be assured that your details and individual 
responses are confi dential, only overall results are 
shared with the Colac Otway Shire Council.

If you have any questions, please don’t 
hesitate to contact Council on 5232 9400.

Changed traffi c conditions on 
Colac-Ballarat Road, Irrewarra to affect 
access to Colac Regional Saleyards

There will be changes to access the Colac Regional 
Saleyards due to works and altered traffi c conditions 
on the Colac-Ballarat Road from January 28 through 
to February 28.

The Colac-Ballarat Road will be closed from 6am to 
6pm weekdays. On sale days, access to the saleyards 
will be from the Princes Highway end only. 

No heavy vehicle traffi c will be able to access the 
Colac-Ballarat Road from the northern (Ballarat) 
end. Detour signage will be in place to direct heavy 
vehicle traffi c onto the Coragulac-Beeac Road/
Corangamite Lake Road via Cororooke. 
Traffi c control will be in place to facilitate heavy 
vehicle traffi c movements from the Princes Highway 
roundabout to the Colac Regional Saleyards 
(and for the return trip). 

For enquiries please contact Colac Regional 
Saleyards Superintendent, Graeme Riches on 
0407 092 195.

Colac Visitor Information Centre 
Opening Hours

Effective as of Monday 27 January 2020, the 
opening hours of the Colac Visitor Information 
Centre will be changing to maximise the service 
delivery during peak visitor times. 

The new opening hours will be:

Monday: 9am – 3pm
Tuesday: 9am– 3pm
Wednesday: 9am – 3pm
Thursday: 9am - 3pm
Friday: 9am - 5pm
Saturday: 9am – 3pm
Sunday: 10am - 2pm

If you have any questions, please contact the 
Economic Development and Tourism Team on 
5232 9400 or EcoDev@colacotway.vic.gov.au

Ordinary Council meeting 

The January 2020 Council meeting will be held 
on Wednesday 29 January, 4pm at COPACC, 
Gellibrand Street, Colac.

Agenda items include:

• Petition – Construction of a Footpath in Birregurra

• Port of Apollo Bay Consultative Committee 
 Membership – Sailing Club representative and proxy

• Proposed Budget Development and Management 
 Policy

Copies of the agenda will be available today at 
www.colacotway.vic.gov.au

Council meetings are open to the public and 
interested people are welcome to attend. 


